
COMMUNIQUE 

 

The Ministry of Labour, Human Resource Development and Training wishes to inform the 

public that in view of the holding of its Team Building Exercise on Tuesday 20 December 

2022, the following Offices of the Ministry will operate with a skeleton staff: 

 Head Office, Victoria House, Port Louis; 

 Registry of Associations; 

 Commission for Conciliation and Mediation; 

 National Remuneration Board; 

 Port Louis Labour Office; 

 Pamplemousses Labour Office; 

 Goodlands Labour Office; 

 Rivière des Anguilles Labour Office; 

 Mahebourg Labour Office; 

 Quatre Bornes Labour Office; 

 Vacoas Labour Office; 

 Rose Hill Labour Office; 

 St. Pierre Labour Office; and 

the following Offices will be closed:  

 Redundancy Board; 

 Grand Bay Labour Office; 

 Triolet Labour Office; 

 Chemin Grenier Labour Office; 

 Rose Belle Labour Office; 

 Flacq Labour Office; 

 Rivière du Rempart Labour Office; 

 Bambous Labour Office; 

 Curepipe Labour Office. 

Any inconvenience caused is regretted. 
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